DCAT Executive Phone Board Meeting Minutes December 8, 2020-1:30pm (Phone Meeting Due to Covid-19)
Present: Doug Shull, Linda Coby, Steve McCombs, Kimberly Garrison, Robert Smith, Sarah Hohanshelt (CPPC Coordinator) Joe Burke (DCAT Coordinator).

Absent: 

Introductions/Call Meeting to order:  Call to order by Doug at 130pm.
Approval of Agenda: Kim “move to approve the agenda.”    Robert Second. Motion Carried 5-0.
Approve Meeting Minutes: Steve “move to approve the 8-27-20 Phone Board Meeting Minutes.” Kim second. Motion Carried 5-0. 

New Business: 
1. Budget Review FY 20 & FY 21/22 with current status of budgets and budget plan for next two years plus.  - 10 minutes -  Joe
Joe went through the first several months of FY 21 budget with the Board. All payments have been made on time by Warren County and all budgets are in contract compliance. Joe explained the budget could use an influx of up to $60,000 to 80,000 in money so that we can carry over 60% to 100% of our FY 20 State Allocations for FY 22.  We have never failed to carry over 100% of both State Allocations into a new year.
2. 6 Month Review on Parents Café’s,  ALS PALS, CPPC, Community Support, Family Assistance, etc. – 20 minutes – Joe and Sarah 

Sarah discussed activities from ALS PALS and Community Partnership for Protecting Children (CPPC). She will complete all her visits by phone or Zoom for ALS PALS for FY 21. She reviewed her last year of activities and the high amount of emails she has done in regards to the web site first six months of FY 21 CPPC/Community Support Contracts. She is serving on a CPPC committee to possibly rework one of the four strategies for CPPC. Sarah and Joe also went through their progress and ending up their State Wide Parents Cafés development and expansion. The completed the State Wide Implementation Guide Book and the 15+ page appendix was very well received by several veteran Parent Café Facilitators as they said it helped them remember basic areas they had forgotten or let drop since their initial training. Joe and Sarah would also like to expand the Café’s in our three counties with a Dad’s Café and an Addiction Café. They would need money to get them started. They have sent all required monthly reports to State CPPC on their progress and activities. Sarah and Joe did the last edit of the Parent Café Implementation Guide Book in late June and sent all developed materials to the State Wide CPPC Coordinator. It can be viewed online at www.cppconline1.com. 
Sarah also stated that the web site in more popular than ever due to Covid-19 and it is now experiencing weeks of as much as 3,000- 4,000 hits per week Sarah attended all contract required meetings and we have had to discontinue Community Based Family Team Meeting due to the State no longer supporting the Community Based process. 
 Joe also reviewed the first six months of Gas Card usage in FY 21. There was no money available for any client assistance as priority must be given to DCAT Coordination. Deliverables and Performance Measures have been met for all Contracts and all Contracts were in compliance for the first six months of FY 21.The Board Members thanked Joe and Sarah for their continued excellent service the Indianola DCAT Cluster and their Parent Café Implementation Guide Book and their service to the State of Iowa with this extra project.
For more detail, the DCAT & CPPC FY 21 Plan and FY 20 Annual Reports can be viewed at www.cppconline1.com.

3. Employee Review Joe Burke – 5 minutes – Board completes review - Doug
Doug went through Joe’s review from the Board Members and as in previous 15 was excellent. He has had years of outstanding reviews as he approaches 16 years in November 2021 as the Clusters DCAT Coordinator. His State required yearly DCAT trainings have been completed on time and he has completed all Performance Measures and Deliverables of his Contract. He is also well respected in the Community and at the State Level. The Board thanked Joe for his last year of Service.
4.  Employee Review Sarah Hohanshelt 5 minutes – Joe Completed  Review 

Sarah received her performance review by Joe. As in years past she received almost perfect scores. She not only is excellent at her job she now enhances it with her Broad based knowledge of CPPC and DCAT. She completed all the Performance Measures and Deliverables of her contract and is well respected by DHS and the three Counties. Her CPPC web site is one of the most popular in Central Iowa and she is recruited by State CPPC to assist with statewide trainings on a regular basis. Joe said her work on the Parent Café Implementation Guide Book was outstanding. Joe said he will be doing some leadership training with her over the next year and he will try and get her into the new State Contract Training in the spring. The Board thanked her for her excellent service to the cluster over the last 10 years. 
5. Discussion/Vote Joe Burke COLA Increase of 2.5% FY 22.

Kim moved “a 2.5% COLA increase for Joe for FY 22.” Steve Second. Motion Carried 5-0. 
6. Discussion/Vote Sarah Hohanshelt COLA Increase of 2.5% FY 22
Steve Moved “a 2.5% COLA increase for Sarah for FY 22.” Robert Second. Motion Carried 5-0 
7. Discussion/Vote Sarah Hohanshelt Merit Increase of 3.0% FY 22
Kim Moved “a 3.0% Merit increase for Sarah for FY 22.” Steve Second. Motion Carried 5-0. 
8. Discussion/Vote Community Support  Renewal FY 22 - $59, 983.00

Kim Moved “to approve the FY 22 Community Support Contract for $59,983.00” Robert Second. Motion Carried 5-0
9. Discussion/Vote DCAT Coordinator Renewal FY 22 - $90,426.00

Steve Moved “to approve the FY 22 DCAT Coordinator Renewal for $90,426.00” Linda Second. Motion Carried 5-0

10. Discussion/Vote CPPC Renewal FY 22 - $20,000.00 

Kim Moved “to approve the FY 22 CPPC Renewal for $20,000.00” Steve Second. Motion Carried 5-0
11. Discussion/Vote Family Assistance Renewal FY 22- $24,000.00

Steve Moved “to approve the FY 22 Family Assistance Renewal for $24,000.00” Linda Second. Motion Carried 5-0

12. Doug Shull – We Bid Farewell to our Amazing Leader Over the Last 10 Years.
Everyone took their turn in trying to express to Doug how much he will be missed and how through his leadership he established and enhanced the DCAT/CPPC programs of our three counties. There were tears and a great deal of sadness at our loss but everyone was so happy that this wonderful hard working man, who made us all better in our work and cared about us as individuals, was going to get to relax and retire. He over-saw the growth and development the following DCAT/CPPC programs (many which are in all three counties and in every school system and all operate without DCAT support): School Based Mental Health, ALS PALS, Equine Horse Family Therapy, We Lift Job Training Program, Parents Café’s, Parent Café State Wide Guidebook and Appendix, Rural Parent Partner Program, and the most popular DCAT/CPPC web site in the State of Iowa. During our review Megan Andrew (Budget Director Warren County) took in a Retirement Card with all our names and an acrylic table top plaque which stated: “Presented to Doug Shull for his 10 years of Leadership and Service as the Indianola DCAT Board Chair. 12-8-2020”. Doug we will truly miss you!!
Old Business

Public Input
Adjourn

There were no additional questions or comments from the Board. The next meeting will be a phone Board Meeting if there are any transfer letters to the Indianola DCAT Cluster. Doug entertained his last motion to adjourn. Kim moved. Linda second. Doug said one last thing after the motion carried: “I love you all” Motion carried 5-0. Meeting adjourned at 2:21 pm. 
